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News Release 

July 14th, 2025 

Crash Investigation/Interstate Closure 

On Monday, July 14 2025, at 3:18pm, Waukesha County Communications (WCC) received calls 
regarding a crash on I94 at Maple Ave, in the Town of Delafield. As a result of the crash, powerlines 
over I94 were downed across eastbound and westbound lanes of traffic on the Interstate. This resulted 
in a full closure of the Interstate. One patient was transported to a local hospital for minor injuries.  

The Interstate is fully closed between Hwy 83 in the City of Delafield, to Prospect Ave in the City of 
Pewaukee for the next few hours as WE Energies works to repair the powerlines. Golf Rd, from Maple 
Ave to Prospect Ave, is also fully closed during this time.  

Waukesha County Sheriff is being assisted by Wisconsin State Patrol and Lake Country Fire/Rescue. 

The incident is still under investigation.  

 

Lieutenant Patrick Maylen 
Waukesha County Sheriff’s Office       


